

March 12, 2020

## **Dear Four County Parents and Students:**

At approximately 2:45 pm on Thursday, March 12, Governor DeWine issued an order for all K-12 schools in Ohio to close for at least three weeks. The following are the basics of the plan that is in place for Four County:

- Friday will be a normal school day for students. However, Friday will be last student day.
- Students should take all needed belongings home, including their Chromebook, and/or devices. Please remember to take chargers as well.
- All of the guidelines from the Governor and the Ohio Department of Education are still
  not out. Once more clear guidance is available, I will contact you via email and phone
  with more details. Also, please check our website for updates.

The situation will continue to be monitored very closely by our team throughout the coming weeks. Below is a link to the state website with updated information as well.

www.conoravirus.ohio.gov

Sincerely,

Tim Meister Superintendent